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May 

26 Memorial Day – No School 

28 9/10 Awards Night 7:00pm 

29 ICE Poetry Slam 7:30pm 

30 Senior Prom 

June 

1 Thespian Induction 1:30pm 

1 Solisti Concert 7:30pm * 

3 Principal’s Coffee 8:30am 

4 Senior Trip to 6 Flags 

4  Art Show Opening 5:30pm 

4 11/12 Awards Night 7:00pm 

5-6 Unified Theater Production 7:30pm 

7 Celebrate West Hartford 

8 Solo Choir Concert 4:00pm + 

9 Senior Breakfast 7:00am 

11 Spring Sports Awards 7:00 

17 Senior Graduation 5:00pm 

19 Last Day of School 2013-2014 

* Asylum Hill Congregational Church 

+ First Church, West Hartford 

 

 

Dear Conard Parents and Guardians: 

 

As I sit and write this letter, I 

cannot believe that the 

school year is almost over.  It 

has certainly been a year 

filled with learning and 

growing for both our students 

and myself as my first year as 

principal concludes.  What an amazing year it has 

been!  While reflecting on the year, I quickly 

realize how much we have accomplished and how 

much we have to be proud of!  This year included 

a very positive NEASC visit, our first athletic 

competitions under the lights, and numerous 

remarkable performances including the Shrek 

musical.  Before the school year closes, be sure to 

mark your calendars for some of my favorite 

school events that are occurring during the 

upcoming weeks such as Unified Theater, the 

senior class trip, and most importantly, 

graduation!   

With the school year reaching its finale, I have 

been spending a significant amount of time with 

students reflecting on their Conard experiences.  

Student responses from all four classes have been 

overwhelmingly positive.  The constant theme I 

hear students comment about is how much our 

students appreciate all that our staff does.  



Another repeated comment is about how our staff 

will do anything to help them reach their true 

potential.  Although I am certainly proud of our 

high ranking in U.S. News and World Report and 

the list of colleges and universities our 

graduates will attend next year, I am most 

proud of the family atmosphere that we have 

built and maintained at Conard.  That 

atmosphere becomes even more welcoming 

with the tremendous parent involvement that 

we are so lucky to have here at Conard!  This 

is truly a special place and I am honored to be 

the Principal. 

Again, I am extremely grateful for the strong 

partnership and support I have received this 

year.  I hope to see you at one of our many 

celebrations in June.  On behalf of the entire 

Conard family, we hope that you have a 

restful and enjoyable summer.  As always, if 

you have any questions or concerns, please do 

not hesitate to contact me at 860-231-5001, 

Julio_Duarte@whps.org, or feel free to stop 

by as my door is always open. 

 

Sincerely, 

Julio Duarte 

Principal   

 

We challenge and guide our students to be 

active learners and productive citizens. 

 

National World 
Language Honor 

Society 

 The National World 
Language Honor Society 
Induction Ceremonies 
were held on 

Wednesday, April 30, 2014 in the Conard 
Auditorium. 129 students were inducted: 14 in 
Chinese, 17 in Ancient Greek and Latin, 35 in 
French, in 63 Spanish. WL Supervisor Mr. 
Neumaier provided a welcome, introduction 
of teachers and administrators, and words of 
thanks and appreciation. Mr. Jeffrey Sousa, 
Sedgwick Assistant Principal, provided a short 
inspirational speech highlighting the lifelong 
value of his experiences growing up speaking 
Portuguese in the home and surrounded by 
Spanish from Puerto Rico, Ecuador, Mexico 
and Spain leading in part to his becoming a 
Spanish teacher. Complementing the students 
on their "gift that is envied by many," Mr. 
Sousa emphasized the importance of learning 
and using a language challenging the students 
to "set the expectation for yourself to achieve 
something unique and special with your gift of 
language.  

 After the National Anthem sung by B S#arp, 
Mr. Sam Eurich led a select group of students 
from "Voices of the World." The four separate 
ceremonies followed and were led by current 
society members. Refreshments followed in 
the lobby.  
 
The French and Spanish Honor Societies 
require that the students complete at least 3 
semesters at the high school level before 
being considered for induction. Students must 
earn a 3.5 overall gpa and 3.6 WL gpa in 
addition to a service requirement. The 
Chinese and Classics societies are established 
annually at an equivalent grade requirement.   
 
The teacher advisors Mr. Bing Liu, Chinese, 
Mrs. Lynn Racz and Mr. John Hegarty, French, 
Mr. George Coleman, Classics, and Mrs. Alison 
Peake, Spanish.  
 

mailto:Julio_Duarte@whps.org


World Language Honor Society Induction

Chinese Language Association Honor Society 
Société Honoraire de Français 
Sociedad Honoraria Hispánica 

Collegium Linguarum Antiquarum Peritorum 
Conard High School 

May 30, 2014 
 
Chinese Language Association 
Honor Society 
Waverly Arnold 
Kyla Yin Hui Barry 
Lucas Jamison Busch 
William Christopher Dickinson 
Kayla Mariah Golden 
Kathleen Marie Gerity 
Michael Marcello Gammon 
Josie Chunyi McCormick 
Elizabeth Swenson Narwold 
Ethan Thomas Patterson 
Angel Serrano 
Kendy Tran 
Jason Trieu 
Jessica Yao 
 
Collegium Linguarum 
Antiquarum Peritorum 
Jackson F. Bell 
Morgan M. Chase 
Maureen E. Farrell 
Matthew W. Fernandez 
Eve F. Gilles 
Isaac F. Gilles* 
Andrew G. Hollerbach 
Kelly E. Jones* 
Jacob M. Judd 
Caroline J. Kane 
Sam M. Nasby* 
Andrew L. Olmstead 
 Cassie D. Orkin 
Avery T. Schott 
 Michael A. Sisti 
 Gabriel T. Turco 

  
*Indicates student of Ancient 
Greek 

 
                                Société Honoraire de Français 

Sophia R. Appicelli 
Sarah H. M. Binder 
Camilla J. Bowin  
Meghan Q. Cobb 
Elizabeth M. Crosby 
Emma L. Damokosh 
Gerson D. Echeverría 
Maya R. Eisler 

Rebecca M. Gotthelf 
Torrie L. Green 
Madeline R. Gregory 
Pei E. Ivins 
Laura A. Keck 
Anna L. Lafreniere 
Emily M. Lafreniere 
Elizabeth B. Lavelle 
Emily S. Ledwith 
Franklin H.  Li 
Aidan E. McCaffrey 
Matthew C. McCormick 
Laura E. Meotti 
Carlie F. Musto 
Elizabeth S. Narwold 
WƻƘƴ WΦ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ 
Kate M. A. Olquin 
Cassie D. Orkin 
Cailyn T. Regan 
Nathaniel Richam-Odoi 
Alexus M. Santos 
Alyssa M. Stokes 
Gabriel T. Turco 
Seamus V. Turco 
Kristina D. Vakhman 
Alessia L. Weber 
Kaylin A.Wu 
 
La Sociedad Honoraria 
Hispánica 
Alexandra L. Abels 
Hibbah Ali 
Aditi L. Anam 
Maria K. Armillei 
Brianna L. Barbeau 
Kirsten M. Bednarz 
Ryan M. Bell 
Kiera R. Bibeau 
Zachary T. Boehm 
Lanceley D. Bondoc 
Rachel C. Burke 
Stephanie G. Caldero 
Joseph W. Campbell 
Clara J. Capone 
Sean D. Cavanaugh 
Emily J. Chu 
Callie A. Dannhauser 
Jonathan G. Davis 

William C. Dickinson 
Katlin F. Di Pietro 
Anis M. Ehsani 
Diana N. Festa 
Timothy S. Fisher 
Luke J. Flege 
Matthew J. Flynn 
Isaac F. Gilles 
Haley A. Geithner 
Abigail M. Gosselin 
Katherine R. Gosselin 
Isabella F. Gradante 
Sarah A. Hamilton 
Marisa G. Haverty 
Olivia K. Heintz 
Kaitlyn R. Jones 
Natalie I. Joseph 
Arjun P. Kaneria 
Anna P. Kirklin 
Keshav R. Kunver 
Elaisa S. Laureta 
Pavlo Lyalyutskyy 
Mamata Malla 
Marli Marconi 
Julia A. Monyak 
wƻǎŜƳŀǊȅ YΦ hΩwƻǳǊƪŜ 
Andrew L. Olmstead 
DǊŀŎŜ IΦ hΩ/ƻƴƴŜƭƭ-Bach 
/ƭŀƛǊŜ 9Φ hΩ{ƘŜŀ 
9Ǌƛƴ wΦ hΩ{ƘŜŀ 
Wallace E. Phelps 
Katherine J. Policelli 
Kevin F. Presing 
Zenith Rai 
John H. Rinald  
Alexa P. Stansfield 
Michelle Szeto 
Jefrin A. Thomas 
Matthew J. Thomas 
Milo C. Vath 
Isaías R. Villalobos 
Gabriella Vogel-Freedman 
Kayleigh E. Walsh 
Stacie K. Walsh 
Rebecca K. Wilson 
 

 

 



The Conard Library, Your Learning Commons 

 

One of our most important roles in the high school library is teaching students 
information and technology literacy skills. In addition to teaching search 
strategies and how to access resources, teacher-librarians work regularly with 
students and staff to use technology tools in classes and include key components 
of the Common Core State Standards (CCSS) to promote 21st century skills. Here 
is a sample of some of the programs classes have used this year. 
 
Blogs have become a common way to present information to a widespread 
audience, and comment and respond to your classmates. Students in Global 
Problem Solving created blogs to present research and solicit feedback on an 
issue that was of importance to them, with the ultimate goal of using systems 
thinking to leverage change.  
 
Glogster is a program that allows students to express ideas by making a creative 
ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ǇƻǎǘŜǊ ƻǊ άƎƭƻƎΦέ Dƭogs can have animation, video clips, and multiple links.  
 
Google Presentation permits students to save their work online in a virtual space 
ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ άǘƘŜ ŎƭƻǳŘΦέ Students and staff can work on their presentations 
simultaneously, making it an ideal collaborative tool.   
 
Google Sites is an easy way to make a website that can be as creative or complex 
as you would like it to be. Students can choose from pre-built templates and 
share with classmates or the world. 
 
Photostory is a software based program that allows students to create video 
stories by adding, panning and zooming effects to pictures. Students record 
narration, add descriptive titles and background music.  
 
Voicethread is a web based, collaborative multimedia presentation tool. Users 
can upload any combination of media and arrange elements into a slideshow and 
add typed or recorded text. 
 
A Wiki  is a space on the web where you can share work and ideas, pictures and 
links, videos and media τ and anything else you can think of. Students and 
teachers have used wikis to create collaborative class pages and projects. 
 
All of these tools, as well as our databases and eBooks, can be accessed outside of 
school. Have a wonderful summer! 
 
Kelly Serrano and Rachel Tonucci  
Teacher-Librarians 

 

http://blog.whps.org/
http://edu.glogster.com/
http://www.microsoft.com/en-us/download/details.aspx?id=11132
http://www.microsoft.com/en-us/download/details.aspx?id=11132
http://voicethread.com/
http://www.whpswiki.com/
http://www.whpswiki.com/
mailto:kelly_serrano@whps.org
mailto:rachel_tonucci@whps.org


Conard Enters its First Programming Competition by J.Corricelli 

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƻŦ !ǇǊƛƭΣ /ƻƴŀǊŘΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳƛƴƎ ǘŜŀƳ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ƛǘǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŦƛǊǎǘ 
competition.  The competition, sponsored by General Electric, involved teaching a 
computer to play tetris and recordiƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ άōƭƻŎƪǎέ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƎŀƳŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ 
process. 

/ƻƴŀǊŘΩǎ ǘŜŀƳ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜΥ ±ƛƴƘ YƘŀ [ŜΣ !ƴŘǊŜǿ CŜǎǘŀΣ ¢ƻƳƳȅ ¢ǊƛŜǳΣ YŜƭƭȅ 
Jones, and Pavlo Lyalyutskyy.  To 
compete, these team members met in 
computer labs after school and worked 
independently.  Each meeting was filled 
with brainstorming, cooperation, and 
celebration.  As a witness, I can say that 
I had a great deal of fun just watching 
this wonderful team work together. 

Every team member reported that they 
had fun and that they feel like they 
learned a great deal from this 
opportunity.  When I asked each of the 
five members to share their favorite part 
of this competition, their responses 
were: 

(1) ά²ŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ƛǘ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜΦέ 
(2) ά.ƛƎ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΦέ 
(3) ά²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦέ 
(4) άέ όǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŜƳǇǘȅ ǉǳƻǘŜύ 
(5) ά¢ŜǘǊƛǎ 

 
All five members prefer to leave the quotes as a final puzzle for the reader.  Can 
you figure out with team member said which quote?  You can check in with me in 
Rm 167 to see if you are correct! 

There are rumors that a Programming Club may emerge as a result.   The person 
who was quoted in (4) above started this rumor.  I cannot confirm or deny. 

 

 

  



Conard Theater Department 

For those of you that were able to see Shrek and/or The Laramie Project Ten Years Later this 
will not surprise you.  We have been nominated for numerous awards (please see list 
below).  The Halo Awards are considered the premier high school theater awards in 
CT.  Basically, this is like being nominated for a Tony Award!   

 

Halo Awards May 28 at Palace Theatre in Waterbury 

Shrek Nominations- 
Best Musical  
 

 
 
Best Performance by a Leading Actor in a Musical: Tyler Lauretti as Shrek 
Best Performance by a Leading Actress in a Musical: Brigid Lucey as Fiona 
Best Performance by a Supporting Actor in a Musical: Henley A.L. Solomon as Donkey 
Best Performance by an Actor in a Comic Role in a Musical: Jake Binder as Lord Farquad  
Best Featured Creatures Elizabeth Lavelle as Dragon  
Best Orchestra: (75% students or more) 
Best Chorus: 
Best Dancing 
Fearless (Musical) 
 
The Laramie Project Ten Years Later Nominations 
Best Acting by an Ensemble Cast in a Play: Laramie 
Best Standout Performance(s) in an Ensemble Play- Tyler Lauretti The Laramie Project 
Fearless Award (Play) Laramie  
 
CT High School Musical Awards Nominations 
June 2 Palace Theatre- Black Tie Event 
Outstanding Actress in a Musical -Brigid Lucey 
Outstanding Costumes- Vivianna Lamb 
 
 

 



 

  



 

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

 

FOR SENIORS ONLY 

WHEN:  MONDAY, JUNE 9TH 

TIME:  7:30 – 9:15 AM 

WHERE:  CONARD CAFETERIA 

 

 

CAPS & GOWNS AND YEARBOOKS  

WILL BE DISTRIBUTED 

 



Conard Art Show 

Landscape Drawing 1 by Kaylin Wu 

Everyone is invited to the 
Celebration of our Annual Art 
Show which will take place in 
Conard School Cafeteria 
on Wednesday June 4th from 5:30 
to 6:45 in the evening. We will 
hold the Awards Ceremony 
at 6:00 pm. Please come and view 
the fabulous Art Work created by 
Conard Art Students. Attendance 
is required for all art students for 
this unique celebration. 

 
 

Unified Theater  
 

 
Unified Theater presents 
"Wanderlust" June 5th 
and 6th in the Conard 
Auditorium 
at 7:30PM.  From Carnival 
in Brazil to cooking 
classes in Italy, come 
watch actors explore 
different cultures and 
countries across the 
globe.  Watch us put the 
spotlight on ability as over 230 students sing, sign and dance in 
this entirely student written and directed production!   

 



Solo Choir  

End of the Year 

Concert  

 
Sunday, June 8th 

4:00 pm 

First Church West Hartford  

12 South Main St 

Free Admission  

Suggested Donation $5  



JOIN US AT SHISH KEBAB 

HOUSE OF AFGHANISTAN 

CONARD SAFE GRAD'S 

LAST FUNDRAISING NIGHT 

FOR 2014 
  

  

Thursday June 5th 

36 LaSalle Rd. 

West Hartford, CT 

860-231-8400 

5pm to 10pm 

 
 

Tell them you're from Conard and Shish Kebab House of 

Afghanistan will donate a percentage of the proceeds (food 

and drinks) to the Conard Safe Grad party.   

 



 

 

 

 Save the Date: Sunday, October 5, 2014  

The 10th Annual Conard High School Ashleigh & Jennifer 
Memorial Golf Tournament for Senior 

Scholarships 

For more information contact: 

 Ted_holmes@whps.org 

                                                   Kate_ford@whps.org 

       Emily_genser@whps.org 

 

 

We need your help!  

West Hartford SEPTA (Special Education Parent Teacher Association) 

is seeking volunteers to work in two -hour shifts to help sell water and 

soda at SEPTAõs booth at Celebrate! West Hartford, a two day fair 

held Saturday, June 7(10am -6pm) or  Sunday, June 8  (12-6pm). 

If you canõt give your time please consider a donation of money to 

purchase or buy cases of soda or water yourself.   Please contact Randi 

Leopold at  (860) 874 -3533 or via email at  Randileopold@comcast.net  to 

help.  You can mail or drop off your don ations to Randi Leopold, 54 

Bainton Rd. West Hartford, CT 06117.  SEPTA thanks you in advance 

for your participation.   
  

mailto:Ted_holmes@whps.org
mailto:Kate_ford@whps.org
mailto:Emily_genser@whps.org
tel:%28860%29%20874-3533


 



 


